

## **BUCKINGHAM PALACE**

8th October, 2021.

Dear Ms MacDonald,

Thank you for your kind letter which contained a message of loyal greetings to The Queen.

This has been shown to Her Majesty and I now have pleasure in enclosing the reply.

Miranda Hansen Lise Private Secretary's Office

Your sincerely, Marida Hanser hise

Ms Anne MacDonald OBE.



Ms Anne MacDonald OBE, Conference Chairman, Great Britain and Ireland, Soroptimist International.

The Queen was pleased to receive your kind message of loyal greetings sent on behalf of the Federation President and Members of Soroptimist International Great Britain and Ireland on the occasion of your Eighty-Seventh Annual Conference which is being held virtually on 29th and 30th October.

Her Majesty was interested to learn that the theme of the Conference is "Believe to Achieve" and that the programme includes the showcasing of projects undertaken by Members to improve the lives of women and girls.

The Queen values your continued support and, in return, sends her warm good wishes to you all for a most enjoyable online event.

## PRIVATE SECRETARY

29th and 30th October, 2021.